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Secretary: 
Ursula Peine 

Gypsy Tolers Board Meeting 

Called to Order on: January 05, 2023, at 9:30 am 

By: Heidi Allison, President 

Approved February 8, 2023 

Board and Committee members present:  Heidi Allison, Janet Mitchell, Ursula Peine, Jolene Cooley, Cecilia Luk, Deb-

bie Ramo, Bonnie Dominguez, Carmelita Brooker, Cheryl Jones, and Carol Whitton. 

President, Heidi Allison: 

Scheduling of Board Meetings; All future board meetings are scheduled for the 2
nd

 Wednesday of each month at 

9:00 am. All members are encouraged to attend. An agenda will be emailed prior to the meeting. 

Bylaws: Heidi is working on reviewing and updating. Will be emailed as each section is completed. 

Name Change: We are looking to change our club’s name to Gypsy Tolers Artist Guild. Will be presenting to our club 

for approval. 

Lap Top; We need to update our computer equipment to accommodate future zoom classes. Motion was made by 

Ursula Peine to present to club for approval. Lap top purchase to not exceed $1,500.00. 

Summer Sleepover/1 day Seminar; Discussed planning a one-day Spring Painting Event. Will be in person and 

zoomed. We are looking at May 06, 2023, as a possible date. We will not be able to do a sleepover this year. 

Possibly in 2024. 

Officer/Chair Notebooks; Be on the lookout for Heidi to email structured roles and responsibilities with detailed infor-

mation. 

In Person Meetings; Still considering meeting in person. Looking at member interest and site. 

Membership, Janet Mitchell: 

We currently have 124 members. 106 are renewals. 

Secretary, Ursula Peine: 

Presented November 2022 minutes. Motion made by Cecilia Luk to approve, and Janet Mitchell seconded. Motion 

carried. 

 

Website/Marketing, Deb Ramo: 

 

Researched MetroHost.com to be our new web site software. Easy to use and update.  

It is $17.99 a year for a domain name which is permanent.  

$106.26 per year for the site software, with a 3-year startup fee. 

Treasurer, Jolene Cooley: 

We currently have a bank balance of $14,337.00 We still have $450-$500 to transfer over from PayPal. 

Zoomers were reimbursed for the Christmas party. 1 person will be reimbursed via check. 

Still working on reconciling Christmas party. 

Discussed and approved reimbursing Judy Coates $175.00 for breakfast. 

Also working on the new budget for 2023. 

 

Ways & Means, Carmelita Brooker/Cheryl Jones: 

 

Proposal was made to include $50.00 a month for gift cards to raffle at each program. Will be included in the 2023 

budget. 

Carmelita and Cheryl to decide if they will include a free class or gift card as a raffle prize. 
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Minutes continued 

Heritage Sale, Cecilia Luk: 

 

Discussed increasing fees for vendors next year to include a per table fee and increase for non-member vendors. 

Discussed updating budget to include purchasing a new cash register not to exceed $350.00 

Discussed gypsy ornament. Will need a new chairperson to take over planning and painting ornament. Will ask club 

members to submit designs for 2023 ornament. No more than 75 ornaments will be painted this year. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 11:45 am.  Minutes Respectfully Submitted by Ursula Peine. 

Save the Date... 

Look for a fun-filled event on  

June 9-10, 2023!!! 

More info to come... 
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Sunshine: 
Georgia Magarrell 

Please send me any “Get Well” wishes you may have heard 

about or know need to be sent!  Thank you!! 

March Birthdays 
2   Barbara Underwood 

4   Sally Anderson 

4        Annette Lamarre 

5    Sue Klein 

5   Linda Wheeler 

6      Sandra Chacon 

7    Cindy Bartoli 

10   Debbie Rambo 

12   Patti Terral 

14   JoAnn Stanton 

22 Richard Guill 

22 Diana Van Reil 

23 Patti Bartoli 

25 Bonnie Dominguez 

25 Pat Spencer 

26 Hazel Lee Fasnacht 

30 Marthalene Rpberts 

31 Georgia Magarrell 

31 Caroline Meyers 
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Charities: 
Regina Taylor 

 I’m excited to share that we have again decided to support Angel’s Closet as our philanthropic cause this year!  

I had the great pleasure of speaking to their administrator recently and she is so excited that we are coming back to 

help them.  For those who aren’t familiar with Angel’s Closet, I’d like to share a little of what I learned.  The mission of 

Angel’s Closet is to “keep kids in school”.  You may think, what’s the big deal, but in thinking about today’s challenges 

for kids and families, sometimes this isn’t always easy.  It saddens me to think of the number of kids living on the 

streets, living out of a car, living in a shelter, growing up in foster care, or just living with a family that is having a tough 

time making ends meet.  Angel’s Closet tries to help fill in the gap by providing some of the necessities these kids need 

that just might make the difference of that kid staying in school or dropping out. 

 Angel’s Closet is located at Redlands East Valley High School.  They provide support to middle school and high 

school students in the Redlands and San Bernardino Unified School Districts.  Kids get referred to Angel’s Closet by 

their school counselor, teacher, school security, social worker or foster agency.  The charity is always in need of gently 

used clothing suitable for middle and high school kids.  Kids receive five outfits, a coat and shoes initially.  They can 

then go back to supplement their wardrobe needs.  Angel’s Closet continues to support the kids in their program if they 

go on to college as well as their journey to employment.  Clothes are provided for job interviews if needed.  In the 

Spring, formal wear is there for kids wanting to go to Prom, but don’t have the means to get Prom attire.  As you can 

see, this organization is providing a vital service to the community and can use our support to continue their mission. 

 On an ongoing basis, Angel’s Closet is always in need of the basic necessities:  new underwear and socks (boys 

and girls), shampoo, conditioner, deodorant, toothbrushes and toothpaste.  Make-up and cologne are nice added ex-

tras.  They are in need of all sizes from small to XXL.  The boys like boxer briefs best and the girls like anything other 

than “granny panties”.  And if it’s easier, monetary donations are always welcome. 

 Another need is smaller luggage pieces in good condition.  Angel’s Closet provides luggage to foster kids for 

them to keep their belongings in.  I’m sure you have heard the stories of foster kids many times just having a trash bag 

to carry their clothes and other belongings in as they move from one location to another. 

 Angel’s Closet is a 501(c)3 organization.  Your donations are tax deductible.  You can help us support them by 

donating items, or you can make a monetary donation which will be used to buy the items needed for these kids.  If 

you wish to make a monetary donation, please make your check payable to Angel’s Closet and send it to my attention:  

Regina Taylor, 705 S. California Avenue, West Covina, CA  91790.  If you wish to donate items, you can drop them off at 

O’Flanary’s in Redlands or at Allison Mechanical—look for the box in the lobby to leave your donation.  Please attach 

your name to your donation—we will be holding a drawing every other month for those who have donated to Angel’s 

Closet! 

 On a monthly basis we will focus on providing specific items needed by Angel’s Closet.  You are always free to 

donate other items as anything is appreciated.  For the month of March, we will be collecting socks.  Crew length or 

those short kind that don’t show are probably the most popular.  In addition to white, I would bet colors and “fun” 

socks would also be appreciated.  I know all of my grandkids get a kick out of the “fun” socks I buy them!  My grandson 

wears dinosaurs, Big Foot, basketball, Scoobie Doo and other fun designs. 

 I hope you are as excited as I am to join with Angel’s Closet to help these kids out.  It is so hard in today’s socie-

ty sometimes to “fit in”...let’s band together and do what we can to help.  THANKS FOR YOUR SUPPORT!! 

Regina 
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Programs: 
Carol Whitton 
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Ways & Means: 
Carm Brooker & Cheryl Jones 

Hello Gypsy Tolers! 

 Your board is busy planning a number of special events, besides our monthly classes, 
for the coming year.  That means there will be a number of special raffles coming up as 
well.       

 Donations for raffle prizes are al-
ways welcome. Gift cards are a simple 
way to support your club. You can drop 
items off at O’Flannerys, or mail them to 
me or, we have a new option—Cheryl 
Jones, my co-chair for Ways and Means 
this year, (I  am grateful for the help) is 
willing to pick up donations from the    
local area. We are trying to make it easy 
for you to support your 
club.                                                               

Carm and Cheryl  

Membership: 
Janet Mitchell 

 Can you believe it is March already!?  We have two new members this month:  Peggy 
Smith from Oregon and Debbie Mathews from Texas.  Welcome ladies—we are so glad you 
joined us! 

 We currently have 120 new and returning Gypsys.  If you have painting friends that 
would like to join us, please share the application and information that follows with them. 
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GYPSY TOLERS MEMBERSHIP 2023 

 

It is that time of year - Gypsy Membership for 2023 

 

The 2023 Membership form is attached.  Please fill out the form in its entirety – EVEN if none of your 
information has changed 

RECAP: 

Provide a fully completed New/Renewal Form 

Provide your fee in the amount of $20 or let me know if you wish to be invoiced by PayPal 

 

Please feel free to share the New/Renewal form with family and friends who would enjoy joining our 
chapter.  The more, the merrier. 

 

Please feel free to call me at 760-900-9343 if you should have any questions. 

 

The Gypsy Tolers Board and I look forward to another creative, exciting, fun year in 2023. 

 

Janet Mitchell 

2023 Membership Chair 
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 The purpose of Gypsy 

Tolers is to stimulate interest in 

and appreciation for the art of tole 

and decorative painting. 

 We are a friendly group; our 

programs are designed for us to 

learn new techniques and try new 

products & mediums while having 

fun. 

 Gypsy Tolers welcomes new 

members and guests!!   

EXECUTIVE BOARD 

President:  Heidi Allison 

1st VP Programs:  Carol Whitton 

2nd VP Charities: Regina Taylor 

Secretary:  Ursula Peine 

Membership:  Janet Mitchell 

Treasurer:  Jolene Cooley 

APPOINTED OFFICERS 

Audio Visual:  Cecilia Luk 

Historian:   

Hospitality:   

Newsletter:  Nancy Schatz 

Ways & Means:  Carm Brooker & Cheryl Jones 

COMMITTEES 

Christmas Party:  Judy Coates & Ursula Peine 

County Fair:  Carol Whitton 

Education:  Bonnie Dominquez 

Gypsy Dollar Coordinator:  OPEN 

Gypsy Dollar Raffle:  OPEN 

Heritage Ornament :   

Heritage Sale:  Cecilia Luk 

Nominations:  OPEN 

Publicity & Website:  Deb Ramo 

Summer Sleepover:   

Sunshine/Birthdays:  Georgia Magarrell 


